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Dear all, 

I hope you have had a good week and that you are enjoying the time of year. Early summer is a great season with 

longer days, warmer weather and more sunlight. I'm an early morning person and I often get up very early just to 

take a little time before the world wakes up to enjoy the quiet and peacefulness of sunrise. Every year, over a 

quarter of us will experience some sort of mental health issue and I feel comfortable sharing with you that I include 

myself in this number. I've worked hard to address some challenges regarding my mental and emotional health 

and with the support of my family and friends I feel positive and in a really good place. The few minutes I spend in 

the early morning provide a quiet space where I can think about all of the things in my life I am grateful for and all 

of the people I care about. My thoughts often drift to thinking about and reflecting on the role I play in our school 

and how I can better serve the children who come here, their families and my colleagues. I focus on the joys of 

running a school and the countless positive interactions that I have with our children and the colleagues who I 

work alongside of. Conscious thinking and conscious decisions to be positive, grateful and thankful. With this in 

mind, on the 13th May it’s mental health awareness week. In school we will be emphasising this as part of tutor 

time, assemblies and enrichment. It creates a great opportunity for us all to talk to each other and our children 

about a subject that is often misunderstood, one that some people feel awkward about and sometimes is a taboo. 

Take it from someone who knows, it's better to talk, better to share and even better to listen. 

It's impossible to get to this stage in the year without 

mentioning the students who are on the cusp of the national 

exam season. Many of these young people have worked 

hard, have put in the extra time and effort and have 

committed to being the very best version of themselves. Our 

teachers and support staff have offered countless hours of 

additional support to help lay the ground for a successful 

exam season. I am a firm believer that ‘luck’ has nothing to 

do with exam success. Hard work, dedication, belief, 
motivation and critically, consistency over time are the characteristics of those who come through the exams with 

a sense that they have achieved their own high standards and can enjoy the sense of pride and fulfilment that 

comes with doing their very best. I know that in the coming weeks you will continue to encourage, motivate and 

praise our children so that they feel cared for and supported through this exciting stage of their education. Next 

week, the year 11 students will have a final assembly. This is a poignant celebration in the run up to the exams 

that allows tutors and the year group some time to reflect and enjoy some time before the exam season gathers 

pace. 

Finally in this newsletter, I'd like to make an announcement regarding how our school is led. Changes to our 

Assistant Headteacher team have allowed me to reconsider the structure of our school so that we continue to be 

innovative, improvement focused and outward facing. Last week, I appointed a second Deputy Headteacher to our 

school. Many schools that are of the same size as us follow the two deputy model and only a very few years ago, 

it was what we once had here. This exciting development will give us the capacity to develop further so that we 

continue to improve the educational and school experience for our children and staff. Tim Munro will be joining us 

in September and I know that you will warmly welcome him to our school. Tim will be a great asset to us and will 

be visiting during the summer to begin working alongside us here at Holmes Chapel as he transitions from his 

current school into his Deputy Headship.

Warm regards and thanks for reading

Nigel Bielby

Executive Headteacher



Uniform Matters

After so many weeks of wet and cold weather, it has been great to finally get some 

warm, sunny weather this week, enabling us to allow students onto the fields at break 

and lunch. Next week we will be running an assembly with all year groups to reiterate 

the expectations around behaviour and safety at lunchtime and on the fields. As part of 

this and as the weather gets warmer, it is a good opportunity for us to remind parents of 

the need for all students to attend school fully equipped and dressed in full school 

uniform. 

Below are a couple of key links to our uniform policy and also to our uniform suppliers. 

We would be very grateful if all parents could talk to their children about the need to

adhere to the uniform guidelines and in particular to focus on the following:

❑ A number of children are coming to school without ties at the moment. Ties are easily available from our 

uniform suppliers and we need every child wearing the correct school tie for the duration of the day.

❑ We have purchased some new emergency ties 

Uniform Policy             https://www.hccs1978.co.uk/uniform

School Parking/Speeding/Parking

As your PCSO for Dane Valley I can say that the main 2 issues that I get 

feedback for would be speeding and parking.

School parking is always an issue, when schools are back in so please be 

aware of inconsiderate parking and remember that residents want to be able 

to pull out of driveways and junctions safely. 

Cheshire East wardens are aware of these issues and are planning visits in the near future so you have been 

warned!

I conduct speed enforcement on certain sites throughout Dane Valley and although the vast majority of drivers 

maintain the correct speed the odd few will speed mainly on the arterial routes in and out of Holmes Chapel, 

Cranage, Goostrey and Twemlow.

Parking throughout Dane Valley again is usually very good t please remember that parking on double yellows and 

junctions even for a few moments puts other drivers and pedestrians at risk.

Please click here for the Residents Voice Survey and please have your say.

Kind regards

PCSO GRAHAM

https://www.hccs1978.co.uk/_files/ugd/0e64df_a527bd547ff84f3db4d0be642bb1fd14.pdf
https://www.hccs1978.co.uk/uniform
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecongleton


Drama Club Trip to The Lowry

On the last day of term before the Easter break, 30 members of 

Drama Club from Year 7-10 ventured to The Lowry to watch a 

fantastic performance of The Boy at the Back of the Class. We 

were fortunate enough to follow this captivating performance 

with two workshop opportunities, firstly with the Associate 

Director of the production followed by a second workshop with 

the Assistant Stage Manager. Superb opportunities for our 

superb group. Well done to all involved for their commendable 

focus and engagement throughout the day!

Year 8 Visit to Edge Hill University

A group of year 8 students attended an aspirational day at Edge Hill University.  The day focused on what life is 

like for students when they begin Higher Education. The students got involved in a range of activities, from student 

finance and budgeting to touring around the campus to look at accommodation, lectures and learn about the 

numerous extra- curricular activities that university has to offer. The group were very enthusiastic and engaged 

throughout the day. 

This visit is part of our continuing careers programme at HCCS, offering students the opportunity to find out more 

about further education, apprenticeships and jobs. Students have been given a login for the online platform 

Unifrog: this software provides students with an opportunity to explore the main learning pathways, careers and 

education that follow secondary school. 

Click here to read more on Unifrog.

https://www.hccs1978.co.uk/_files/ugd/0e64df_a2d2a6054d464ec6a952f230acfccc54.pdf


During this final term, our Y7 students will be taking part in the Read for 

Good Readathon. Over the next couple of weeks they will receive all the 

information and resources they need to take part. 

Read for Good is a registered charity that started as Readathon in 1984, by 

asking students to read whatever they wanted in their spare time, and getting
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their friends and family to sponsor them to raise money for seriously ill children in hospital.

Readathon continues to support reading for pleasure in schools and now raises money for Read for Good’s 

Hospital Programme, which provides books and a storyteller for children in the 30 major children’s hospitals 

across the UK. 

If you would like to support our students with their fantastic reading efforts, and help to raise money to provide 

books and stories for children in hospital, you can donate to the Readathon here:

www.readathon.org/sponsor. 

The money raised will benefit children local to our communities. 

You can find more information about Read for Good via their website:

https://readforgood.org/

If any students Y8-Y11 would like to take part, they are more than welcome to see Miss Moores in the LRC and 

collect a sponsorship form to join in the fun! 

Recommended Reads for May 

Recommended by BookTrust. Learn more about the above titles and more at 

https://www.booktrust.org.uk/booklists/b/best-books-for-teens-teen/

Congratulations to our Year 7 student Giorgia Townsend who 

has been chosen for publication in the Young Writers’ Through 

Their Eyes Poetry Competition. 

An excellent achievement!

http://www.readathon.org/sponsor
https://readforgood.org/
https://www.booktrust.org.uk/booklists/b/best-books-for-teens-teen/


Students’ Work 

An extract taken from The Last Biscuit by Brianna Hamiliton.

1st place in our Y8 Literature Festival Competition 2024
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Celebration Day is back!  - Enter The Day's 2024 competition to win an iPad!

Parents/Carers, do you have a young writer or storyteller at home?

The Day and Celebration Day are once again running a writing competition for 5 to 18-year-olds, challenging 

them to celebrate someone amazing from the past, with a new optional theme of sporting heroes in history!

Entering is free and simple, especially with your support:

• Access the free entry pack, writing tips and resources here.

• Encourage students to do their own research or interview older family members or friends to discover 

inspiring figures from the past.

• Select a story to share with the world! It doesn't have to be about a famous individual, but it must be about 

someone who has passed away. This year's optional theme is "sporting heroes in history!"

• Submit a written piece of up to 250 words for primary students or up to 500 words for secondary 

students/teachers, OR an audio piece lasting a maximum of two minutes.

• Enter your child’s story (and signed consent form if you have it ready) via our online platform by 

5pm on Tuesday, May 14th, 2024.

Why participate?

• A valuable achievement for CVs, enhancing future employability

• Win an iPad, certificate, and have their work published and read out on film!

• Free participation certificate to print and keep

• Develop writing and oracy skills

• A chance for your child to connect with older generations

Don't miss out – help them kickstart their story today! 

Ensure that all entries are submitted by 5pm on Tuesday, May 14th 2024.

Find out more about Celebration Day and the writing competition on the website: 

theday.co.uk/celebration-day-writing-competition/

https://r1.dotdigital-pages.com/p/32K1-I86/celebration-day-2024-form
https://theday.awardsplatform.com/
http://theday.co.uk/celebration-day-writing-competition/


Fibre Arts Club

Our Fibre Arts club which began last term is growing each 

week in numbers. We have students completing a range of 

projects such as scarves, blankets and teddy bears. It has 

been lovely to see students sharing their talents with other 

students each week and even a number of staff members 

who have come along to join in too. 

Our Fibre Art Club meet in the LRC every Tuesday 

Lunchtime in E3 at 12:30pm and Tuesday After School at 

3:15pm - 4:10pm. 

All students are welcome! 
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Congleton Youth Orchestra

Hello from all at Congleton Youth Orchestra. 

We would like to invite orchestral musicians to our Open 

Rehearsals for our Senior and Intermediate Orchestras 

on Saturday 11th May at Trinity Methodist Church, Wagg 

Street, CW12 4BA. 

Seniors: Grade 3 or 4 plus 9-10am

Intermediates: Grade 0 (playing from one year as part of 

whole class lessons) to Grade 3 10-11am

Please complete the registration form below to sign up 

and we will see you there with your instrument. 

https://www.congleton-youth-orchestra.org/register

We do have instruments for you to borrow if you do not 

have access to one, just let us know on your sign up form 

what you need. 

If you do not play an instrument and would like to learn, 

we will be holding an Open Day to try instruments out on 

Saturday 22nd June. More information to follow. If you 

can’t wait to find out, contact us on

secretary@congleton-youth-orchestra.org

01260 278843

Trainees must be in Year 3, or 7 by September 1st to begin learning with us. 

We look forward to seeing you on Saturday 11th May for fun and music making! 

https://www.congleton-youth-orchestra.org/register
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